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March 15, 2019 
 

 
Mr. Tom Dalzell, Business Manager 
Local Union No. 1245 
International Brotherhood of 
  Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO 
P.O. Box 2547 
Vacaville, CA  95696 
 
 
Dear Mr. Dalzell: 
 
In Letter of Agreement 16-42-PGE, the Company and Union agreed to continue transitioning manual meter reading 
functions and personnel as outlined in previous applicable Letter of Agreements.  All regular status Senior Meter 
Readers and Meter Readers were placed in newly created Senior Routine Meter Person (PIO) or Routine Meter 
Person (PIO) classifications until such time as their positions are eliminated due to lack of work.  Under Letter of 
Agreement 16-42-PGE, impacted employees are provided the option to elect voluntary severance when an actual 
severance date has been determined by the Company based on business need. 

 
For employee voluntary severance dates that occur after January 29, 2019, as identified above, and under 
provisions of Letter of Agreement 16-42-PGE, the Company and the Union agree that the specific terms of Letter of 
Agreement 16-42-PGE are intended to supersede any requirements under SB901 triggered by PG&E’s filing of a 
petition for Chapter 11 bankruptcy.  
 
If you agree, please so indicate in the space provided below and return one executed copy of this letter to the 
Company. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
       PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY 
 
 
       By:                                    
         Matthew Levy 

Director  
 
 
The Union is in agreement. 
       LOCAL UNION NO. 1245, INTERNATIONAL 
       BROTHERHOOD OF ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO 

 
 
               , 2019  By:                                            
         Tom Dalzell 
         Business Manager 
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